Pheasey Park Farm Primary School and Early Years Centre

Address: Wimperis Way, Great Barr, Birmingham, B43 7DH

Telephone: 0121 3666183

School Email: postbox@pheasey.org.uk

Early Years Centre Email: early-years@pheasey.org.uk

Website: www.pheaseyparkfarmprimary.co.uk / www.elstonhallmat.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs S Arnold

Early Years Centre Manager: Miss T Ilsley



Wednesday, 1st December 2021

Dear Parents and Carers.

Year 3 - Positive Cases of COVID-19

There has been a small number of children in 3DR who have tested positive and a number of children across Year 3 who have displayed symptoms of COVID-19 this week. It is very difficult for school to identify close contacts of these children due to movement within school in class bubbles and also where children and families mix outside of school.

Whilst the risk remains low, we are advising that all children in 3DR should take a PCR test, an LFT is not sufficient when an individual is considered a close contact. Parents of children in other classes should remain vigilant to any of the symptoms below and may also wish to take their child for a PCR. There is no requirement for children to isolate whilst waiting for results unless they display any symptoms. There are a number of local, easily accessible, walk in or drive through test centres. We would appreciate your support with this matter to help us keep everyone as safe as possible.

Please can we remind all parents to be vigilant to the symptoms of COVID-19 including the wider ailments that have been highlighted as possible symptoms.

COVID-19 symptoms are:

- · a high temperature
- · a new, continuous cough
- · a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste

Wider symptoms include:

- Shortness of breath or unexplained fatigue
- · Diarrhoea, nausea and vomiting
- · Headache that lasts a long time
- Myalgia (muscle aches or full body pains)
- Sore throat
- Blocked or runny nose























Pheasey Park Farm Primary School and Early Years Centre

Address: Wimperis Way, Great Barr, Birmingham, B43 7DH

Telephone: 0121 3666183

School Email: postbox@pheasey.org.uk

Early Years Centre Email: early-years@pheasey.org.uk

Website: www.pheaseyparkfarmprimary.co.uk / www.elstonhallmat.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs S Arnold

Early Years Centre Manager: Miss T Ilsley



If you are unsure and require advice, please contact either 111, 119 or Public Health on 01922 658065.

We will continue with our class bubbles along with good ventilation across the school and our enhanced cleaning regime.

Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely,

SAmord

Mrs S. Arnold Head Teacher







EDTECH















